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Removing 99606 Visit Limitation for Medication Therapy Management (MTM) 
Services in the Medicaid Population Starting April 1, 2024 

Blue Cross and Blue Shield of Minnesota and Blue Plus (Blue Cross) will be removing the visit limitation for 
99606 visits for MTM Services starting April 1, 2024.  
 
For members needing more than seven follow-up visits for MTM services, the MTM provider is required to send 
documentation with the claim when it is submitted to justify the additional visit. If the documentation does not 
support the need for an additional visit, the provider will be asked to reverse the claim. Medication counseling, 
alone, is not a justifiable reason for a follow up visit. 
 
Clinical Justification Documentation 
Clinical information includes but is not limited to: 

• Documentation of pharmacist’s subjective, including reason for visit or additional visit. 

• Objective information. 

• Assessment of medications reviewed. 

• Assessment of conditions reviewed and health status of each condition. 

• Medication-therapy problems identified. 

• Medication therapy problems resolved. 

• Any additional plans to follow up, if appropriate to resolve medication-therapy problems.  
 
Provider shall make available to Blue Cross, within 72 business hours, all information listed via email 
(MTM.Pharmacy@bluecrossmn.com) with subject line Secure: Clinical Justification Documentation for Visit 
 
Products Impacted 

• Families and Children  

• MinnesotaCare (MNCare)  

• Minnesota Senior Care Plus (MSC+)  
 
Questions? 
Contact the Medication Therapy Management team via email at MTM.Pharmacy@bluecrossmn.com or by 
phone at 651-662-5105 or 1-866-873-5941. 
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